[image: image1.jpg]frfP./’SLE Y STRIDERS





Minutes of the Committee Meeting 7th April 2014
Present:
Stuart Harries
Chairman


Mark Sains
Secretary


Dave Debnam
Vice President


Bill Barrett
Men’s Captain


Karen Ashby
Ladies’ Captain


Helen Morris

Andy Ward

1 Chairman’s Comments
I was pleased to see such a good turnout at the Presentation Evening, and I hope that everyone who attended had an enjoyable night. I trust you will all join with me in congratulating everyone who had their hard work recognised, and use their example as a personal incentive to keep trying and improving.

As ever, April looks to be a very busy month for the club, with several local races and of course the Virgin London Marathon. Those Striders who have places can be certain that they will receive plenty of support from the club’s travelling supporters, many of whom will be making the early start to travel down on the club coach to experience the full marathon atmosphere.

We must never forget that no matter how big London is, it is not the only marathon. Striders will also be represented at the Blackpool and Milton Keynes marathons to name but two, and Dave Hall will no doubt be adding to his tally. If you complete any marathon, please bring your medal and any other memento to one of the monthly socials, and your picture will be taken for the marathon gallery on our website.

This month will also see the start of our Annual Beginner’s course. Any offers of help will be very gratefully received.

Finally, it is very pleasing to see that the club has made an excellent start in the County Championships in the Oakley 20 and the Sandy 10. Well done to everyone involved.
2 Apologies
Apologies were received from Tony Green, Chris Green, Elaine Harries, Simon Cain
3 Previous Minutes

Andy Ward highlighted that he was present at the March meeting, to which MS apologies; the rest of the minutes were agreed and accepted
4 Matters Arising
Nathan Scott (who had queried about applying for a coaching course) has suggested running a Core Session during one club night. The committee agreed that it would be good. MS suggested making it a Monday evening so as not to clash with speedwork.
The coach for the London marathon is booked, and there are currently 17 people (including 6 non-members)

5 Secretary Report

We are pleased to welcome 5 new members and 2 members back to the club.
MS has paid the ARC membership fees, with the UKA club membership in progress.
6 Treasurer’s Report

Cash: £312.87
Bank: £10235.41
Deposit: £104.01

Charity: £1245.68
The awards evening made a total loss of £1.52, which the committee accepted.
TG also announced that due to upcoming commitments he will be standing as treasurer at the next AGM. He will also stand down as a committee member.
7 Running Report by Bill Barrett and Karen Ashby for Events in March 2014
It now seems that the racing season is in full bloom with lots of Striders racing and getting ready for another busy year.
Sunday 2nd           Six Striders ran the Silverstone half with P.B. Runs from Paul Davies and Andy Durrant. Liz Rollinson was fourth in her age group.
Gez Fallon, Lee Murphy and Linda Scanlon ran the Reading half, with Lee and Linda runningP.B.s.
Sunday 9th            Dave Hall ran the Imber Ultra 35mile event
John Chapman, Lee Murphy and Gez Fallon ran the Finchly 20miles where Gez ran a P.B.
Kevin Chadwick ran a P.B. in the Milton Keynes half.
Saturday 15th       Liz Davies ran a P.B. In the Bedford 5k park run.
Dave Hall ran the New Forest 50k.
Sunday 23rd         At least seven Striders ran the County Championship Oakley 20miles, and amazingly all seven ran P.B.s. Mark Sains was also 3rd in the County men's senior race, which is a very rare event for any Strider. Well done Mark. We think that is the first time in fifteen years any Strider has run under 2:10. Liz Rollinson is also running very well and set a new v40 club record and was 1st in the County Championships.
Miriam Tedder ran the Charnwood 15mile cross country.
Nathan Scott ran a P.B. In the Dorney Duathlon and finished the event in third place. Well done to all.
Saturday 29th       Andy Ward ran the St Albans 5k park run.
Sunday 30th         At least nine Striders ran the Sandy 10mile, but we think there were a lot more but we can only record those who enter their details on our race sheet. The race was also the County ten mile championships. There were P.B. runs from Paul Davies, Nathan Scott, Glynn Simmons and Amanda Rankin with an age category P.B. run from Karen Ashby. For the ladies Karen Ashby was third in her age group in the race and 1st in the County. Jenny Griffiths was third in the race and second in her age category in the County. For the men Andy Reid was 2nd V60, Dave Debnam was 2nd V65 in the race and in the County Championships and Chris Lamont in his first vet 60 race was 1st  V60 in the County Championships and set a new V60 club record. We expect we will have to get very used to writing that about Chris in his new category.

By the time we do our next report, most of you will have run your spring marathons. Can we say from both of us and indeed from every Strider, good luck and hopefully you will achieve the times you want and try to enjoy the day.

8 Strider of the Month

Strider of the Month for March was awarded to:
· Paul Davies, for excellent runs, achieving PBs in 10k, 10mile and half-marathon distances

· Mark Sains, for winning 3rd place in the Beds 20mile championships, and being the first man to go under 2h 10m for 16 years
9 Presentation Evening
The committee agreed that the venue (and buffet) were good.
10 Beginners Course
The coaches had a meeting to address what would be required for the beginners course. Simon wrote an email containing the minutes; MS forgot to bring the email but recounted that:
· SH to provide schedule ahead of time (for DD and the coaches)

· SH to provide coach T-shirts to Amanda Rankin & Jenny Griffiths

SH has emailed the Herald & Post, and Inspire about advertising, but has heard nothing back.

AW mentioned that the photo on the poster may not be the best for a beginners course, and suggested having a ‘graduation photo’ for next year’s poster

SH to ask Martin Mitchell to attend the first session

DD dropped some posters at schools.

The aim is to not interrupt over club sessions, so MS will continue to take speedwork.

11 A.O.B

Alf Brown is set for: 21st August
DD mentioned 3 counties XC clashing with Luton HM.

· MS to check with TG about whether anything was mentioned to the cross country committee.

HM said that if Tony Ashby incurred any costs for photos, then we should suggest covering the costs.
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